
  

 

 
 

  

 

NYS DOT Open House for Mamaroneck-Larchmont Route 1 Complete 
Streets Project: June 5th 

 

The New York State Department of Transportation (NYSDOT) will be holding 

the first of three open houses for the Route 1 Complete Streets project on 

Thursday, June 5, 2025 from 5 pm to 7 pm.  It will take place at Mamaroneck 
High School in the cafeteria and will be open to the public.    

The goal of the meeting is to identify alternatives that will enhance safety for the 

traveling public, promote active transportation, and support pedestrian and 

bicycle transit.  

If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact: 

 

Christopher J Hann, PE 

Design Project Manager, Hudson Valley Region 

New York State Department of Transportation 

4 Burnett Blvd. Poughkeepsie NY 12603 

845-431-5878 (O) | chris.hann@dot.ny.gov 

 

mailto:chris.hann@dot.ny.gov


  

Since the January of 2024, Senator Mayer and I have been working together on 

plans for improvements on the Boston Post Road corridor, a state road, with the 



 

NYS Department of Transportation (DOT).  The U.S. Route 1 Complete Street 

project falls within the Village of Mamaroneck, Town of Mamaroneck, and 

Village of Larchmont. 

 

Last July, we organized an initial meeting with the DOT and municipal officials 

along the Route 1 corridor to ensure that the public participation process is set-

up to involve everyone, and to make sure all suggestions are heard from the 

three municipalities and two school districts to help determine the mix of safety 

improvements along this corridor. 

 

In November 2024, the DOT held its first Stakeholders Meeting in Mamaroneck 

and heard initial feedback from the municipal officials, school superintendents, 

and Safe Route to School representatives on what pedestrian safety, traffic 

calming, and safe route to school modifications would be ideal to include on the 

Boston Post Road corridor.  Based on these recommendations, the DOT and its 

consultant will present their initial designs at the Open House on June 5th and 

parents and community advocates can share their comments and provide 

further feedback regarding pedestrian safety measures that can be incorporated 

into the Route 1 project. 

 

Our long-standing commitment remains to work with every level of government 

to improve traffic and pedestrian safety infrastructure.  The NYS DOT is also 

ready to work with these three municipalities and the two school districts on any 

short-term requests that they feel needs to be addressed while the major project 

is advancing. 

 
 

  

NYS LWV Sponsors Annual Inside Albany Conference – May 18-21 



 

 

Every year the NYS LWV sponsors students from around the state to participate 

in their Inside Albany Program providing high school students with a unique 

opportunity to gain firsthand knowledge about state government. The program's 

main objectives are to enhance students' understanding of their role in 

representative government and equip them with essential tools to fulfill that 

responsibility. 

  

From the 91st Assembly District I was joined by Kyra Mulraine (New Rochelle 

High School), Caitlin Solis (Mamaroneck High School, and Avery Smith (Blind 

Brook High School) as they spent time on the Assembly Floor when we were in 

session. 

  

During the conference, participants engage in interactive lectures covering 

various topics, including the state budget process, the role of lobbyists in 

legislation, citizen rights in accessing government information, media's role in 

politics, and efforts to reform state government. Additionally, students get the 

chance to tour the state Capitol and shadow their respective Senators and 

Assemblymembers during legislative sessions, offering a unique and immersive 

learning experience. 



  

 

From left to right: Kyra Mulraine, Caitlin Solis, Avery Smith. 

  



  

  

 

DMV Text Message Scam 

  

A recent phishing scheme pretending to be the state DMV is affecting residents 

in several areas. The text will warn of an outstanding traffic ticket with a 

payment deadline and a number of consequences, including the suspension of 

your registration and driving privileges, if payment is not made. 



  

 

Earlier this year the Thruway Authority also warned drivers of an EZ pass scam 

with similar language.   

The DMV requests emailing a description of the possible phishing event or 

screenshot to dmv.sm.phishingattacks@dmv.ny.gov. You can also report fraud 

to the Federal Trade Commission by visiting reportfraud.ftc.gov. 

  

https://reportfraud.ftc.gov/?orgcode=DMVNY
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